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Our Ref:  AdminSA:SLT/SZY/JOD
[bookmark: _GoBack]Date:  15th July 2021

Dear Parent/Carer

I am writing to you to confirm the arrangements regarding Lateral Flow Device testing for the school holiday. There is no requirement for students to continue testing throughout the summer holiday unless they are attending school for results day or summer school. 

Below I have detailed our testing schedule for the beginning of the new academic year in September.  In line with the Department of Education’s guidance, we will be organising a staggered return to school which will enable us to facilitate the mass testing of students.  Students will be tested twice, in school, during their first week back. They will then revert to home testing.

Please see the table below with the dates for each year group:

	
	Year 11
	Year 10
	Year 9
	Year 8
	Year 7

	Test 1
	Thurs 2 Sept
	Thurs 2 Sept
	Fri 3 Sept
	Fri 3 Sept
	Wed 1 Sept

	Return to school
	Fri 3 Sept 8.40am
	Fri 3 Sept 8.40am
	Mon 6 Sept 8.40am
	Mon 6 Sept
8.40am
	Thurs 2 Sept 8.40am

	Test 2
	Mon 6 Sept
	Tues 7 Sept
	Tues 7 Sept
	Wed 8 Sept
	Mon 6 Sept



Test 1
Please note that Test 1 will take place before your child returns to school.  We will inform you of appointment times for testing shortly, via text message.

Students will administer the LFD test themselves; staff are not permitted to assist them, but will be there to guide, encourage and support.  After students have completed their test, they will return straight home, and you will receive the result via text or email. Students do not need to attend in uniform for test 1.

Please note that work will be set on ClassCharts on Thursday 2nd and Friday 3rd September for year groups who have not yet returned to school.

Return to school
All students should return on the date and time detailed in the table above.  On return, time will be spent with Form Tutors to prioritise the re-establishment of school routines.  Year 7 will return first, and will engage in some transition activities they missed during the Summer term.

Test 2
Students will be called from their lessons on these dates to complete their second test and will then return immediately to class.  We will strive to keep disruption to a minimum.

Please note that we will use consent that has previously been given during the 2020-21 academic year.  If your child is in Year 7, please ensure you have returned the testing consent form in your welcome pack asap.

I’m sure you can appreciate the scale of this project and I would like to thank you, in advance, of your support in ensuring students attend their testing appointments at the correct time.

With the removal of the requirement for ‘bubbles’ in school we look forward to welcoming all of our students back to a more ‘normal’ school routine.

Yours sincerely
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E Szymura (Miss)
Deputy Headteacher
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